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Dear Parents, 

     Thank you to all of our parents who have followed the latest guidance from the 

Local Authority to wear face coverings whilst on the school grounds. It is important 

that we all do our best to combat the virus and also provide reassurance to those 

around us who have been unfortunate to have suffered losses of family members, 

friends or colleagues.  

 

Continuity of Education 

      In light of the latest developments both locally and nationally it is prudent to plan for continuity of 

education for the children should a partial or full school closure be necessary in the coming weeks or 

months. You will shortly receive an e-mail detailing how we are going to do this so you can prepare the 

children accordingly. You can preview this information by clicking this link to our website. 

 

Merit Point Team Captains 

The new team captains have now been elected from Y6 

 

 

Pupils of the Week 
Well done everyone! 
 

Year 

 

Pupil Year Pupil 

Nursery Part-time Toby Cottington Y3CK Tim Martindale 

Nursery Full-time Ava Noonan Y4BM Milla Mullarkey 

R/1KP Daisy O’Brien Y5GR Thomas Liptrot 

Y1/2AA Annabel Underhill Y6JS Sam Holland 

Y2KT Victoria Malowicz   

 

Olympic Athlete – Monday 28th September 

Reminder all children to come to school in their PE kits to participate in the Olympic training session. 

 

Admissions to Secondary School – September 2021 

Parents of Year 6 pupils will have received a letter from St Helens Council (or Wigan Council if you are a 

Wigan resident) about applying for a secondary school place for September 2021, outlining how you can 

apply online.    NB: The closing date for applications is: 31st October 2020. 

  

Admissions to Reception – September 2021 

To qualify for admission to Reception in September 2021, children must be aged four on or before 31st 

August 2021. If your child attends a nursery in St Helens, you should have received a letter from St 

Helens Council outlining how you can apply on-line.  

NB:  The closing date for applications for Reception 2021 is 15th January 2021. 

  

  

 

 

 Captain Vice-Captain 

Anderton Chloe Torpey Fiona Clitheroe 

Bankes Poppy Piert Willow Peaty 

Eddleston Emily Hladikova Adam Pilkington 

Gerard Owen Bridge Thomas Hitchen 

http://www.chapelend.st-helens.sch.uk/
http://www.chapelend.st-helens.sch.uk/serve_file/773957


Admissions to Nursery – January, April & September 2021 

If your child turns 3 after 31st August 2020 and you wish to apply for January, April or September 2021 

admission please email schooladmissions@sthelens.gov.uk to request an application form as the online 

system has now closed. 

 

 

School Photographs – Your child will have brought home the proofs from school 

photographs taken recently. Can any orders be returned to school in the envelope 

provided by Monday 12th October. Thank You. 

 
 

Christmas Cards 

Next Friday 2nd October your child will bring home their own design for a Christmas card. This will be 

attached to an order form which, if you require cards, paper, mugs etc should be returned to school by 

Monday 12th October. All orders will be placed on Wednesday 14th October and products will be 

delivered to school in good time for Christmas. 

Should you require a blank order form for your child to complete a different design at home please 

request one from the school office.  Thank you, Mrs Grimshaw. 

 

 

Next Week in School 
 

Monday 28th September 

 Olympic athletic Dan Purvis visiting school 

 

Tuesday 29th September 

 Guitar Lessons 

 Y5 String Lessons 

 Y1/2 Multi-sports – 3.15-4.15pm (2 of 4) 

 
 

Wednesday 30th September 

 Brass Lessons 

Thursday 1st October 

 Y3/4 Multi-sports – 3.15-4.15pm (2 of 4) 

 

 

Friday 2nd October 

 Rock Steady Music 

 

 

 

Mr Smith 

Headteacher 
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